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ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2005-2006
The 2005-2006 fiscal year has been highlighted by the continued growth and expansion of SCAN NATOA, Inc.  Led by your Board of Directors, the Chapter has continued to be a valuable resource of information and service to its membership.

A few highlights from the past year include:

· The Chapter offered nine opportunities to share information and learn about the latest cable, programming, and telecommunications issues:

	Date
	Topic
	Location
	Attendees

	07/20/05
	Adelphia/Comcast to Time Warner Franchise Transfer Meeting
	Los Angeles County Arboretum

Arcadia, CA
	61

	09/23/05
	Chapter meeting at the NATOA Conference
	Hyatt Regency Hotel Washington, DC
	23

	10/15/05
	Alliance For Community Media Conference - Special Rate for SCAN Members
	University of La Verne

La Verne, CA
	

	11/03/05
	The Great Syndicated Government Programming Swap
	Community Meeting Center 

Garden Grove, CA
	69

	01/19/06
	SBC/Verizon Meeting So Cal
	Community Center Carson, CA
	69

	01/19/06
	SBC/Verizon Meeting No Cal
	City Hall 
Walnut Creek, CA
	68

	02/16/06
	Channel Listings on Digital Media, TV Guide, and Branding on The Digital Cable Guide

Tour of Torrance’s New Master Control
	Stanley E. Remelmeyer Telecommunications Center

Torrance, CA
	39

	03/09/06
	The Impact of the U.S. Court Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals Decision In Sprint PCS vs. City of La Cañada Flintridge
	Community Meeting Center 

Garden Grove, CA


	43

	03/16/06
	Election Programming Review
	New Santa Monica Main Library 

Santa Monica, CA
	21



	04/25/06
	National Association of Broadcaster Trade Show and Conference
	Convention Center

Las Vegas, NV
	

	05/11/06
	Tenth Annual Spring Conference: "Viva Las Vegas!”
and STAR Awards Luncheon
	Fairmont Miramar Hotel 

Santa Monica, CA


	194


SCAN NATOA, Inc. did not host
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· Our membership grew by 16% to 446 dues paying members. SCAN NATOA, Inc. is the largest Chapter in NATOA.

· Our treasury continued to grow, enabling the provision of greater member services at a reasonable cost.

· Our Tenth Annual SCAN NATOA, Inc. Spring Conference – "VIVA Las Vegas!" - was held on May 11th in Santa Monica at the Fairmont Miramar Hotel. Attendees from ten different states took part in a full day of activities that included nationally recognized speakers.  Corporate sponsorships enabled the Chapter to keep the registration prices low and the benefits high. Registration fees have been held constant for this event for several years. The conference had four dynamic tracks: Elected and Appointed Officials; Telecommunications and Regulatory; Government Access; and Government Access Technology and Facilities.

· The Spring Conference also included the Tenth Annual STAR Awards Video Programming competition and gala luncheon.  There were 193 entries for the STAR Awards.  The Luncheon show included SCANettes (AKA “Showgirls” in full headdress) and special celebrity guests appearances by “Nancy Sinatra”, “Dean Martin”, and the ever-funny “Jerry Lewis”.

· SCAN NATOA, Inc. SWAP-A-RAMA chapter meeting for “exchange of programming” gave each attendee at least 200 free DVD’s of local programming to cablecast on their government access channel.

· Increased electronic distribution of information to our members through our web site, Listserve and supplemental e-mail lists.  Our SCAN NATOA, Inc. Listserve now serves 190 (3% increase) municipal and professional representatives.

· Online credit card payments for SCAN NATOA, Inc. events were accepted for all events and meetings.

· SCAN NATOA, Inc. hosted simultaneous Chapter meetings in Carson (Southern California) and Walnut Creek (Northern California) drawing 137 attendees.
· Dues were kept at the same low rate since fiscal year 2000-2001 and we continue to deliver the services and educational opportunities we offered in prior years.



States of California and Nevada

Chapter of the

National Association of Telecommunication Officers and Advisors, Inc.

ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2005-2006
· COMET (Community Media Television) Network was launched in May 2001.  COMET is designed to be a centralized resource center for government access programmers.  COMET Listserve initially had 23 participating channels; today it has increased 456% to 125 channels, representing 210 individual participants in over 30 states.  The Listserve provides production staff across the country with information on programming, technical issues, equipment recommendations, trouble shooting, job opportunities and general production topics.  COMET was expanded nationwide in 2003 to allow NATOA members to share video programming and production related information.
· SCAN NATOA, Inc. provided significant monetary support to NATOA for legislative efforts on federal legislation.

· SCAN NATOA, Inc. pledged significant monetary, in-kind, and leadership support to a coalition of organizations to retain assistance in responding to statewide franchising efforts.

· SCAN NATOA, Inc. has officially opposed California State Assembly Bill 2987 (AB 2987) and is working in opposition to the bill in the California Senate along with the California League of Cities, the Alliance for Community Media, the California State Association of Counties and other organizations.  Although it seems unlikely the bill will be defeated at this point, it is hoped that efforts to amend the bill prior to adoption will be successful.  
AB 2987, which provides for statewide franchising, was introduced February 2006.  The bill is co-authored by the Speaker of the Assembly, Fabian Nuñez.  The bill passed 77-0 in the Assembly and is set to go to the State Senate in June 2006.  
AB 2987 requires video service providers to obtain a State franchise by filing an application with the Department of Consumer Affairs.  Included in the areas impacted by the legislation are regulation of the public right of way, service area (requirements for community-wide buildout would not be permitted, since the service area would be defined by the applicant), consumer protection (by limiting the standards that may be enforced), franchise fees (by defining gross revenues in a less than comprehensive manner), PEG Access support (by limiting support to the current level of support, or 1% of gross revenues, whichever is lower), PEG Access channels and service to public buildings.

The SCAN NATOA, Inc. Board of Directors will prepare a financial report as required by the Bylaws within 120 days after the close of our fiscal year on June 30, 2006.  Members may receive a copy of the report by contacting any Director.

It has been another great year for SCAN NATOA, Inc.  The Chapter will continue to support issues that best address the needs of the communities we represent.  We will continue to recognize the importance of information, preparation and cooperation, as we approach our next year with a determination to continue to expand our activities and improve our services to our members.  

-SCAN NATOA, Inc. BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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